
Franklin Public Schools 

Franklin, Massachusetts 02038 

 

Action Required 
 

 
Subject:  Policy Adoption Date: September 28, 2021 
                   
  Dept:   School Committee 
 
 
Reason: Required Vote Enclosure:  yes 
 

Recommendation:  
Policy Adoption 
I recommend adopting policy EBCFA - Face Coverings as discussed. 
 

Action Requested of the School Committee: 
Majority vote of the School Committee is required. 
 
 
 
 

Vote Tabulator 
 
A Bergen:       Y  /  N  T Keenan:   Y  /  N 
 
J D’Angelo:        Y  /  N  M J Scofield: Y  /  N  
 
J Pond-Pfeffer:   Y  /  N D Spencer:   Y  /  N 
 
E Stokes:      Y  /  N     Action:  _________________ 
 
  
 



Franklin Public Schools
Office of the Superintendent

355 East Central Street; Suite 3
Franklin, Massachusetts 02038

Phone: 508-553-4819

To:  Franklin School Committee
From: Sara Ahern, Superintendent
Date: September 23, 2021
Re: Agenda Item for Discussion/Action - Policy EBCFA Face Coverings

On August 25, 2021 Commissioner Jeffrey C. Riley announced a mask requirement for
all public K-12 students, educators, and staff through at least October 1. After October 1,
the commissioner’s may allow middle and high schools to lift the mask mandate for
vaccinated students and staff only if at least 80 percent of students and staff in a school
building are vaccinated. Unvaccinated students and staff would still be required to wear
masks.

The press release can be found here.

DESE has indicated that we can expect more information as October 1 approaches and
we are still waiting for that information. In the meantime, we have been collecting
vaccination information in advance of October 1.

The Franklin policy subcommittee forwarded policy EBCFA Face Coverings to the full
school committee in August, which the School Committee voted to remove from the
agenda on August 24, 2021. Since then, the policy subcommittee met on September 22,
2021 to further review policy EBCFA to align with DESE’s current mandate, to clarify
steps taken if a student is not compliant, and to anticipate further modifications, as this
continues to be an evolving process.

The item is on your agenda as a reflection of the policy subcommittee’s discussion.
Given the need for timeliness of having this policy reflect current conditions, I
recommend waiving the first reading of this policy and adopting this policy to reflect
the evolution of mask wearing practices since your original policy was adopted in
September of 2020.

Equal Opportunity Employer

https://mailchi.mp/doe.mass.edu/press-releaseeducation-commissioner-to-ask-board-for-authority-to-mandate-masks-in-public-schoolsto-provide-time-to-increase-vaccinations







